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From: Binns Christopher (TEES, ESK AND WEAR VALLEYS NHS FOUNDATION TRUST) 
Received: Monday, 07 Mar 2016, 13:39 
To: Bashford Carl (TEES, ESK AND WEAR VALLEYS NHS FOUNDATION TRUST) 

Subject: Consultation Organic Beds APH 

Only 1 person attended this morning she was a Dementia Advisor Nicky Tulloch. She will 
share information with colleagues and promote return of comments on the leaflets. Her own 
comments are noted as below 

 Preferred option 1

 Felt that single sex accommodation was more preferable

 Not good use of space if isolated ward at APH

 Felt travel would be a big issue thou for all options and would welcome flexibility
around visiting times and meeting any additional costs

Regards 

Chris 



Sent: 28 January 2016 11:52 
To: northdurhamccg (NHS NORTH DURHAM CCG) 
Subject: Public consultation on location of assessment and treatment beds for older people with 
dementia 

Good Morning 

With regards to the Questionnaire I would like to choose option 1. 

The reason for this is because it will save money, be more efficient on one site and there will be 
separate male and female wards which I think is very important for the dignity of the patients. 

I note that this consultation is for ‘older people with dementia’ and would be very interested to 
know what happens to people with Young onset dementia?  Where do they go for assessment and 
treatment? 

Regards 

Assistant Town Clerk 

Bishop Auckland Town Council 
The Four Clocks Centre 
154A Newgate Street 
Bishop Auckland 
Co. Durham 
DL14 7EH 

Tel: 01388 609852 
 Web: www.bishopauckland-tc.gov.uk 

Help protect our environment by only printing this email if absolutely necessary. The information it contains and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are only 
intended for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed. It may be unlawful for you to use, share or copy the information, if you are not authorised to do so. If you 
receive this email by mistake, please inform the person who sent it at the above address and then delete the email from your system. Bishop Auckland Town Council 
takes reasonable precautions to ensure that its emails are virus free. However, we do not accept any responsibility for any losses incurred as a result of viruses we might 
transmit and recommend that you should use your own virus checking procedures. 

mailto:sheila.horner@bishopauckland-tc.gov.uk
mailto:sheila.horner@bishopauckland-tc.gov.uk
http://www.bishopauckland-tc.gov.uk/
https://www.dementiafriends.org.uk/


Hello 

Agree with option 1 

Reasons 

 Clinically effective (although not convinced this was stressed enough in the
document0 

 Most cost effective (although not sure this was explained)

 Important that Trust recognises the impact on residents ability to travel and,
importantly, how this can be mitigated/supported through travel options. 
However, I would urge the trust before supporting people through taxis, you 
give serious consideration to helping build the capacity of the local voluntary 
and community sector’s volunteer car driver scheme models. I believe the 
Trust (Lanchester Road Hospital ?elderly mental ill service) have set up  a 
system internally for supporting carers and patients access 
appointments/visits. It could be more effective to looking first at what provision 
already exists within the local communities and build on/utilise that. 

Regards. 

Public Health Portfolio Lead 
Durham County Council 
County Hall 
Durham  
DH1 5UJ 

Tel: 03000 267673 
Mob: 07799 431904 
Fax: 0191 580 1601 

Follow us on Twitter @durhamcouncil 
Like us at facebook.com/durhamcouncil 





Sent: 05 January 2016 09:27 
To: northdurhamccg (NHS NORTH DURHAM CCG) 

Subject: Consultation - Improving Mental Health Services for People with Dementia 

Hi, 

I would prefer Option 1 – most cost-effective and appropriate to meet the social/clinical needs of 
the individuals. 

Regards, 



The Members of Darlington Borough Council Adult & Housing Scrutiny Committee support 

Option 1 of the public consultation: 

To provide 30 beds in two 15 bed wards ( a male and a female ward) at Auckland Park 

Hospital, Bishop Auckland( and close Picktree ward at Bowes Lyon Unit, Lanchester Road 

Hospital, Durham) for the following reasons: 

 There will be  separate wards for men and women which is best practice. There will be will

be flexibility to adjust the ratio of men to women in the wards depending on need at the

time

 These wards are larger than Picktree ward at Lanchester Road and will provide a better

environment for patients to move about more  freely but will also provide space for a quiet

area or social engagement areas.

 To have two wards on one site will make better use of staff time and expertise

Yours sincerely 

Chair Adult & Housing Scrutiny Committee 

Darlington Borough Council 



















The Members of Darlington Borough Council  Health & Partnership Scrutiny Committee support 
Option 1 of the public consultation: 
To provide 30 beds in two 15 bed wards ( a male and a female ward) at Auckland Park Hospital, 
Bishop Auckland( and close Picktree ward at Bowes Lyon Unit, Lanchester Road Hospital, Durham) 
for the following reasons: 

 There will be  separate wards for men and women which is best practice. There will be will
be flexibility to adjust the ratio of men to women in the wards depending on need at the
time

 These wards are larger than Picktree ward at Lanchester Road and will provide a better
environment for patients to move about more  freely but will also provide space for a quiet
area or social engagement areas.

 To have two wards on one site will make better use of staff time and expertise

Yours sincerely 

Chair Health & Partnerships Scrutiny 
Committee Darlington Borough Council 



Option 2 









Sent: 08 February 2016 09:47 
To: northdurhamccg (NHS NORTH DURHAM CCG) 
Subject: Response to Improving Mental Health Services for people with Dementia in County Durham 
and Darlington. Response to consultation.  

South Durham Health CIC is a Community Interest Company which represents 23 
GP Practices across Easington and Sedgefield. The Board of Directors, who are all 
GPs working in Easington and Sedgefield localities, considered the consultation 
document at their meeting on 19th January 2016. The Board  strongly  supported 
having single sex wards which option 2 achieves. The Board are also concerned 
about accessibility for dementia patients and their families and having 2 locations as 
in option 2 gives better access than option 1. 

Kind regards, 

Administrator 
South Durham Health C.I.C. registered in England 07807964 

Murton Medical Group 
20 Woods Terrace East 
Murton  
County Durham 
SR7 9AB 

Please note my working hours are: 
Monday&Thursday 8.30am-12.30pm 
Tuesday&Wednesday 8.15am-3.15pm 
Tel: 0191 5209920 

web:  http://www.southdurhamhealth.co.uk  
Board Members: Robert McKinty GP (Chair), Rajiv Mansingh GP, Diane Robinson GP, Nitish Sahoo 
GP, Kamal Sidhu GP, Edward Staines GP 
ESH CIC is a GP-led community interest company (Social Enterprise) delivering improved health to the 
people in Easington and Sedgefield, County Durham 

mailto:mandy.barrass@nhs.net
http://www.southdurhamhealth.co.uk/








Option 3 























































Sent: 14 January 2016 15:41 

To: northdurhamccg (NHS NORTH DURHAM CCG) 
Subject: Adult Mental Health bed provision at Bowes Lyon Unit and Auckland Park 

With regards to the situation of the adult mental health wards, my preferred option would be 
Option 3 – provide separate male and female wards on separate sites.  Closing a ward 
means more patients in one ward which will eventually mean fewer beds available .  What 
would happen when the ward is full to capacity, where would patients that need admission 
go.  My father has been a patient at Auckland Park twice in the last 2½ years my fear 
would be if he needs further admission and Auckland Park is full to capacity where would 
he go?. 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS RESPONSE WAS DISCOUNTED AS IT WAS UNCLEAR 
WHICH OPTION WAS PREFERRED.



From: Sahoo Nitish (NHS DURHAM DALES, EASINGTON AND SEDGEFIELD CCG)  
Sent: 05 February 2016 17:40 
To: northdurhamccg (NHS NORTH DURHAM CCG) 
Subject: Dementia beds. 
 
Hello, 
 
I am a GP in Easington locality and one of the directors of SDH. 
 
Having looked at the options - ideally option 3 would be appropriate both at Bishop Auckland and 
Durham but have male and female  separated as much as practically possible . We do appreciate 
that this is not the ideal answer. The patients and their families would struggle to travel all the way 
down to Bishop Auckland. 
 
Thank you  
Dr N Sahoo 
 



Sent: 18 January 2016 12:29 

To: northdurhamccg (NHS NORTH DURHAM CCG) 
Subject: proposed closure 

 

I am extremely disappointed to hear of the proposed closure of one of the dementia 
wards.  I find it so awful that it has come to this and allow families and patients to suffer 
anymore than they currently do. 
 
These wards are literally life savers for patients and families.  These wards are a massive 
help to people and without them I dread to think what would come of the patients. 
 
My father is currently in Bowes Lyon Unit, Lanchester Road.  When my father was admitted 
there we, as a family were at out absolute lowest.  Without this ward I can not imagine and 
dont even want to imagine how things would have turned out for us. 
 
The staff on this ward are amazing, I can not stress this enough.  On behalf of my mother 
and sister, we can not be anymore thankful to them for the care and attention that my 
father has received.  It is a difficult time enough knowing that your father, a wonderful man 
who cared for his family has ended up with this dreadful disease.  However, knowing that he 
is so close to us, especially as my mother how is in her 70's, is a comfort to us.  My mother 
visits him everyday.  She does not drive and either has to travel on a bus or relies on a lift 
from my sister or myself.  We both work full time so I'm sure you can appreciate that further 
travelling for my mother will be out of the question.   
 
It is totally unfair that it even be considered to close this ward.  This ward is a place for 
patients when they are most desperate for help.  I feel very passionate about this not only 
because my father is in there but because now I have witnessed the care that patients 
receive in there. 
 
PLEASE DO NOT CLOSE THIS WARD 
 
I am choosing OPTION 3 
 
Regards 
 



 Sent: 05 February 2016 13:13 
To: northdurhamccg (NHS NORTH DURHAM CCG) 
 Subject: Dementia beds consultation  

Dear Sir/Madam 

I write on behalf of Blackhall and Peterlee practice, a GP surgery with a registered list of approx 9500 
patients. 

We appreciate the opportunity to be able to feedback into the consultation on the future of 
dementia beds in the area. Easington usage of these beds is significant despite a lot of support from 
the community teams. 

Whilst we appreciate the need for savings, we are very concerned about the distances our patients 
and their families are having to travel already which will get significantly worse by going along with 
the option 1 and options 2.Hence, we do not support these two options. 

We also agree that at times, it can be challenging to deal with complex behavioural challenges in 
mixed wards. 

Hence, we suggest that a modified option 3 be considered where there is availability of inpatient 
facility both at Bishop Auckland and Durham but have male and female  segregated as much as 
practically possible . We do appreciate that this is not the ideal answer.However, we are optimistic 
that this will be the best solution in the context and the challenges. 

This will help reassure our concerns and the concerns from the people we serve. 

We shall be happy to provide any assistance as needed. 

Best Wishes 









Having read the consultation leaflet, I want to express my concern if the Bowes Lyon service 

was closed. My preferred option would be option 3 as long as patients were monitored and 

not put in a vulnerable position in a mixed sex ward. Due to travel implications, this option is 

much better for Durham patients. 

 










